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        Department of Parks and Recreation
To:          Honorable Mayor and Commissioners
From:    Robert Baldwin, City Manager  
By:
Mark Felicetty, Director of Parks and Recreation

  
Date:
 October 31, 2014
Subject:  Aquatic Management Recommendation to Award City Bid No.  14-012
________________________________________________________________________
Four (4) bids were received for the above referenced project and were tabulated as shown on the bid tabulation attachment. One bidder was listed as inactive since 2003 with the Florida Department of State Division of Corporations and another bidder’s contract was recently terminate by the City of Tamarac for safety and incompetence issues. The two (2) remaining bids were reviewed for mathematical correctness and thoroughness of completion of forms and licenses by the bid committee. USA Pools Florida Inc. was the apparent low bidder.

However the bid review committee discovered some hidden cost associated with USA Pools of Florida Inc. such as;

· No lifeguard provided for the P.J. Meli teaching pool. USA Pools of Florida recommends “parents are responsible for guarding children in teaching pool”. Additional cost to City to provide a lifeguard for teaching pool( $25.00 per 8 hrs. x 6 days per wk x 305 days per year) $62,400.00
· City also required to pay for all first aid supplies, backboards with head mobilizers, hazmat kits, test kits, blood born pathogen kits, and pool safety equipment $3,000.00
Based on the $65,000.00 of additional costs to the City, the bid committee recommends Jeff Ellis Management Inc. be awarded the contract as the most responsive and responsible bidder in the amount of $275,229.31.
 Jeff Elis Management Inc. has been providing Aquatic Services to the city for the last 9 years.
 They have a perfect safety record, passed all Broward County Health Department inspections; have great knowledge of all pump room and maintenance procedures at both park locations, and an excellent working relationship with the Parks & Recreation Department. The new RFP also included an increase in annual service by having the C.W. Thomas Pool open every Saturday year round. There was no increase in price for this additional Saturday year round service, or an increase in annual service from the 2011 contact price.
Funding for the services provided by this Agreement were planned and are available in the General Fund, Recreation Department, PJ Meli Aquatics division and C.W. Thomas division budgets, Contract Services account No. 001-72-XX-572-34-10.
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